BLACKHILL WINDFARM COMMUNITY FUND

AGM for year ending 31st March 2021
7pm Wednesday 11th August 2021 
Gavinton Village Hall

MINUTES
Present – Tim Myer, Juliana Amaral, Stuart Renton, Keith Dickinson, Hazel Smith, Sharon Cleghorn, John Hall, Grant Keenan

Welcome from Chair of Board of Directors
1. Apologies – James Robson, David Mycock
2. Approval of Minutes of AGM for year ending 31st March 2020 (attached) - Approved
3. Approval of Annual Report for year ending 31st March 2021 (attached) – Approved

· Supported 6 applications compared with 21 the year before and awarded £13,350 compared to £41,737 in 2020
· Number of applications received has reduced considerably due to Covid.

· Had a deficit of £27,629 (2020: deficit of £5,511)
· Our key priority over the coming year is to encourage more applicants.
4. Update from 2020/2021 successful applicants 
· John Hall – Whiteadder Watersports Trust

· Received £3,860.00 for oars, VHF radios, first aid supplies, booking system, service 2 rescue boats, car park, signage and pontoon maintenance.

· One third of the funds received has been spent on radios, service of the safety boats, booking system, which was turned on in the last few weeks, first aid kits, oars and pontoon maintenance.  Signage and car park still to be upgraded. 

· Still waiting on receiving the lease so the centre is currently not open.

· Awarded the contract last November but Scottish Water where not in the position to offer the lease and looked to review everything.

· 3 weeks prior to sailing season opening SW made a number of new conditions.

· One was to change to electric outboards due to the concerns over water pollution.  

· WWT currently use petrol outboards as do many other similar organisations.  An agreement was finally made to continue using  petrol outboards for10 years with a view to going electric then if feasible.  
· Another condition was to increase the Public Liability insurance to a level that is unknown in the industry and which would put the expenses outwith the reach of the Trust.  We currently have £10m Public Liability Insurance.   

· We had hoped to be able to operate from 1st August but SBC are still discussing the lease and liability.  Season normally finishes end of September.

· Paddle boards, open water swimming and kayaks all proving popular.  

· Crowd Funder put that on hold for the moment.

· WWT won the contract over Foxlake.  

· Thanks to BWCF for your support and we are hopeful that the centre will open soon.  
· Grant Keenan – Duns Junior FC

· Funding for a ride on lawnmower for Gavinton pitches.  
· Need arose due to changes in council schedule to cutting the grass every 21 days which meant the grass was too high for the kids to play on.

· Currently being used approximately once a week and when needed.

· Councils seem to be maintaining public grass areas less and less which is having a knock-on effect to local clubs/sports groups.

· Thank you for your support.
5. Appointment of Directors. 
· Keith Dickinson – Gavinton & Fogo CC

· Stuart Renton – Duns CC

· James Robson – Abbey St Bathans, Preston and Bonkyl CC

· David Mycock – Lammermuir CC

· Independent Directors - David Seed, Derek Janes, Tim Myer, Hazel Smith to step down and seek re appointment.  
· Tim Myers and Hazel Smith re-appointment.

· Derek Janes and David Seed not seeking to be re-appointed.

· Juliana Amaral appointed as Independent Director.  

· Keith Dickinson appointed as Chair for another year.

· Sharon Cleghorn remains as treasurer.

· Tim Myer nominated by Keith Dickinson as secretary.  Hazel seconded.
6. Appointment of Independent Examiner - Doyle Accounting - Approved
7. A.O.B.

· Keith and the board would like to thank both David Seed and Derek Janes for their invaluable work and support during their time as a director with the BWCF.  David joined the board in May 2016 and subsequently took on the role of Secretary and Derek joined in February 2017.  Both have contributed enormously to the decision making and success of the Windfarm fund.

· SC to write letter of thanks to both.

· Thanks to Sharon for her continued work.
· HS raised the need to discuss PR for the BWCF, carried into QM. 

